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���������� February  
2011 

     The window, the door and the awning on this small building were created from scratch by 
Jerry Gilland  using his computer, and as this month’s clinician he will teach us how to do this 
and more.  Some good models should be displayed, too, as the contest topic is “Track 
Structures.”  So start the new year right and join us Thursday, February 10th, 7:15 PM, (or 
6:00 PM for dinner beforehand, as so many members are doing) at the American Legion Hall, 
1150 Pine in Louisville .  Don’t miss it!  (Photo by Jerry Gilland .)  � �
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     At the January meeting, I struck up a conversation with Steve Mudd , who was there with his wife, Carol, 
and I was subsequently informed that she was going to be adding scenery to his layout.  Apparently the 

famed “Plywood Central” was going to get what she had decided was a much-
needed makeover and the twinkle in Steve’s  eye told me he was not opposed 
to this distaff involvement.  Yes, that vast expanse of wooden terrain with its 
scale miles and miles of HO track and its enviable collection of massive 
locomotives that regularly moved countless customized freight and passenger 
cars was about to get mountains, ground cover and trees. 
     I could empathize with this seismic shift.  Having been regularly “reminded” 
by my wife, Lynne, over the years that my Tabernash Lumber Company layout 
with its mountainous theme of mining and logging had neither mountains nor 
trees, I had finally decided to create some appropriate scenery. 
     My mind’s eye had seen scenery all along and I suspect Steve  had also 
been capable of that type of vision.  As the train rounded the curve, there were  
the trees beside the track and as it climbed the grade the mountains were 

there, too.  We could stare, transfixed, at the naked lumber and envision exactly how it looked with 
completed scenery.  Why couldn’t Lynne and Carol do that? 
     So what level of scenery does it take to make a collection of trains, track and a scattered structure or two 
become a layout?  Of course, there is no correct answer because what exists in that basement room is the 
modeler’s own personal creation.  Obviously some ballasted track and a bit of ground cover might be 
sufficient for one modeler but not for another.  And don’t forget that we model railroaders are anointed with 
that special vision that allows us to see what the common person cannot. 
     Thus, I propose that the criterion might be based on what we want the non-model railroaders to see when 
they descend into our kingdom in miniature.  Are we proud of our creation, or are we embarrassed and/or 
apologetic?  And if you fall into the latter category, what can be done about it? 
     Sometimes it takes but a gentle nudge from family or visitors to prompt us to take action.  But inaction 
can often stem from not knowing how to begin a task that may seem overwhelming, and that is where 
membership in a model railroad club can help. 
     Twenty years ago when I was faced with trying to design the best layout for my available space, a fellow 
club member helped me break through my mental roadblock and I’ve gotten help, advice and ideas through 
the BMRC all along the way.  The latest example was my inability to envision how I might create the 
mountains I knew I needed, but 10-15 minutes of consultation with another member got me started and it’s 
been “Katie, bar the door” ever since. 
     If you are proud of your “Pinewood & Pacific Railroad,” then stick with it and have fun—after all, Rule #1 
in model railroading is “It’s my railroad.”  But if you’re apologetic and needing a bit of help, remember that 
being a BMRC member means you are always in the company of people who have already done what you 
are wanting to do and will gladly share their expertise.  � �
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Official publication of the Boulder Model Railroad Club, P.O. Box 1851, 
Boulder, CO 80306.  The BMRC meets on the second Thursday of 
each month at 7:15 pm at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine, in 
Louisville.  We are on the Internet at: 

 <http://www.bouldermodelrailroadclub.org>.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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President -  Bill Bradley —303-772-9804 

Vice-President  - Bruce Kasson — 
Secretary - Ethan Eilertsen— 
Treasurer - John O’Donnell  -  

                      Past President  - Doug Wright — 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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The TELLTALES  welcomes articles, art, cartoons, puzzles, classifieds, 
workshop hints and other model railroading related materials.    Mail or 
e-mail all contributions and/or changes of address to: 

Jack Rummel, TELLTALES  Editor 
6490 Monarch Park Court 

Niwot, CO 80503  �   Tel: 303-652-3903 �   jtrummel@comcast.net 
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Keeping on Track! 
     Our upcoming meeting gives promise of another good 
one with show and tell, the model contest on “Track 
Structures (bridges, trestles, etc.), and with Jerry 
Gilland’s  clinic on "Using Word software for building 
design". The inexpensive dinners before the meetings 

have become a great way to socialize 
with members and make a full night to 
look forward to.   
     Our first Workshop of the year will be 
February 12th, a JMRI software clinic by 
Joe Baldwin .  This workshop is for those 
interested in DCC, and using computers 
to program and check your decoders.  
The workshop will start with a breakfast at 
9:00 AM, and go to about noon.  Also 

remember, the next show that the club plans to 
participate with our N scale layout is: “Rails in the 
Rockies 2011” in Estes Park, CO on February 19-20, 
2010.  Let Jon Bond  know if you wish to volunteer to 
help at the show.  
     My first trivia story of this year is to relate an article from 
the November 2010 issue of The Pennsylvania Gazette, 
the alumni magazine from the University of Pennsylvania.  
The title is “Bones beneath the tracks”.  The article relates 
a present “cold case” investigation into an early railroad 
story.  In the summer of 1832, fifty seven Irish laborers 
died suddenly while constructing a particularly difficult 
stretch of the Philadelphia and Columbia Railroad between 
Malvern and Frazer called Duffy’s Cut, a part of the first 
railroad in Pennsylvania.  Many of these men died only 
two months after they had arrived in Philadelphia on a ship 
from Derry, Ireland. Their bodies were buried hastily in the 
dirt and gravel fill that would soon support the railroad 
tracks.  They died building one of the biggest industrial 
endeavors in Pennsylvania at the time and the second 
railroad in North America.   
     During most of the past 170-plus years, their deaths 
were attributed to an outbreak of Asiatic cholera that had 
swept through the region, killing thousands. But now, 
William Watson, an alumnus of Penn and professor of 
history at Immaculata University, a small college near 
Malvern, plus a host of other Penn people have been 
trying to find out what really happened. After several years 
of poking and then focused digging, it’s becoming 
increasingly clear that something more sinister happened.   
     The article relates visions of ghosts, the uncovering of 
old railroad files (held secret), and sinister characters. 
Archaeologic and scientific research has uncovered 
human skulls that seem to have been “bonked” or 
“bash”(ed), indicating possible violence.  This past July, 
the crew found more remains. Quote: “When we started 
to take out skeletons 6 and 7, the trauma became even 
more dramatic,” …“That’s why we moved from a hesitant, 
‘trauma associated with that’ [assessment] to one in 
which we are really convinced.”  “Usually, blunt-force 

trauma comes from an object with a large surface area, 
which ‘doesn’t make that sort of characteristic indentation 
and break that you would see with a tool,’ …’In the case of 
skeleton 6, the trauma is thin, long, and narrow—it’s 
shaped very much like an ax. And another trauma that we 
cleaned off may actually be a bullet [hole].”  The research is 
continuing as the article ends.  This story may some day 
end up on PBS.  You can read the full story by doing an 
internet search on “Bones beneath the tracks”. 
 
     See you at the upcoming meeting, February 10th, and at 
the inexpensive dinner before the meeting. If you attend 
dinner, remember the waitress is a volunteer and a good tip 
is in order. 
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  The HO Special Interest Group 
has been meeting off the 
regular schedule again in 
January.  If you were at the 

Train Show, you may remember a module with two main 
line tracks going through an unfinished tunnel and lots of 
blue foam board showing.  Well, the group has been hard 
at work getting the tunnel finished and the rock work done. 
      The last work day was a recent sunny and warm 
Saturday when the group could work outside on the bench 
work for the return loop coming off the tunnel seen in the 
photo below, as Roy Johnson  tests out the new high line 
track. Now work must be done on the structures and 
scenicing of this and other modules before the next train 
show in March. 
       To get ready for the train show in Denver, the group 
will continue to work hard on the modules.   So mark your 
calendar for all or some of the following February  dates:   
February 3rd, 17th and 24th. 
      The HO SIG will meet from 7:00 pm at Frank 
Smucker's place.  Please plan on attending one or more of 
these work nights to get everything ready for the March Toy 
Train Show.  If you have any questions, please feel free to 
email or call Frank.   We will be in need of operators for the 
layout at the March show, so we will be contacting BMRC 
club members in February to join with us in operating the 
layout in March.  —Frank Smucker 
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REFLECTIONS 
     Another year has passed, and the BMRC book collection is more comprehensive than ever.  BMRC 
members have a reason to be thankful for access to such an outstanding collection.  Here’s a short 
sample of the books reviewed last year: 
     DCC Projects and Applications Vol. 2:  Addresses actual readers’ problems with DCC as submitted 
to Model Railroader Magazine’s popular column, “DCC Corner.”  
     The Allegheny Midland:  Lessons Learned:  Famous modeler Tony Koester reviews the history of his 
inspirational and influential layout and discusses ideas and features that worked – and those that didn’t.   
     Locomotive Servicing Terminals: It’s around the locomotive servicing terminals – in the roundhouse, 
on the turntable, under the coaling tower, or at the fueling racks – that the pace of railroading slows 
down enough for us to get a close-up look and really study the fine details of locomotives and their 
operations.  This book goes into detail about the purpose and design of both diesel and steam servicing 
facilities.  How might you model an ash pit, wash racks, fuel racks, turntables, etc.? 
     Walt Disney's Railroad Story:  Few people realize the significance railroading played in the evolution 
of the Disney empire. Encouraged by Walt's family and railfans inside and outside the Disney 
organization, Michael Broggie has chronicled the tale of Walt Disney's personal involvement in 
railroading.  
     Maybe one of your 2011 New Year resolutions should be to relax and spend time with some of our 
outstanding books! 
                                                                                                        —Bruce Macdonald , Book Librarian 
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     Thanks to Bob Rothe , who weeded out some of his old VHS tapes, we have these additions: 
90 "Rio Grande Work Train." This replaces a video that was lost many years ago. It begins by explaining 
the various controls of a narrow gauge steam engine, including the Johnson bar, before leaving Chama 
up the 4% grade to Cumbres Pass. The trip appears to be mostly for the benefit of the traveling railfans 
since only a small amount of work is shown involving the use of a ditcher. 
606 "Big Boys on TV" is a 1954 drama about an engineer's love affair.  The show is complete with the 
original Lucky Strike commercials - LSMFT! An introduction has been added, also in B&W, that gives 
some statistics on the 130 ft, 1.2M-lb, 6-KHp, 4-8-8-4's that could pull a train five miles long. 
607,608 "California Zephyr." Part One - Denver to Moffat Tunnel - and Part Two - Moffat Tunnel to 
Granby - were filmed beginning on a sunny morning in August 1985. You're given a clear view of the 
track ahead from the cab of Amtrak's F40-PH. Despite having essentially no narration - just sounds of 
the engine and horn, and a hard-to-hear conversation between the photographer and engineer - this is 
still a fascinating pair of videos because of the thorough coverage of many near-by landmarks.  How 
many tunnels can you count? 
609 "Sacramento Railfair 1991" is a gathering of many locomotives, mostly steam, at the Sacramento 
Railroad Museum. Restored engines ranging from the standard gauge 4-6-6-4 Challenger on down to 
15-inch gauge are featured. There are extensive stories about operating replicas of America's first 
locomotives, B&O's Tom Thumb and Lafayette. 
610 "Speed" tells all about Japan's "bullet" passenger trains. Unfortunately, despite the title, it tells it all 
in Japanese. Yet one can still appreciate all the unique scenes of bridges, tunnels, and cities along this 
ultra-modern traction railway system. The "300 km/h" shown on the control panel probably needs no 
translation, but that works out to three miles a minute! 
611 "World's Greatest Train Ride Videos - Scotland & Wales." This is a travelogue that begins in 
Edinburgh aboard the Strathsprey Railway hauled by steam, and you visit Loch Ness (sans monster), a 
couple of familiarly named Scottish distilleries, and the Isle of Skye. Then you board British Rail, the 
Great Orme Tramway, and the Snowdon Mountain Railway. Edinburgh's 1.5 mile Forth Bridge ought to 
inspire some scratch builders. Lets see, in HO it's a mere 91 feet long. Maybe T scale?    (See photo 
on page 9.)                                                                                     —Loren Blaney , Visual Librarian 
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FEBRUARY 1991 
     The cover photo from Tom Brunner showed two 
Great Western Railway GP-9’s and a GW GP-7 in front 
of the Loveland engine house, May, 1989.  #703 is an 
ex-Western Pacific GP-9, #211 is an ex-UP GP-9, and 
#1589 is an ex-BN GP-10 rebuild of a GP-7. 
     The February program was presented by none 
other than Bob Richardson from the Colorado 
Railroad Museum in Golden.  Bob entertained 59 
members and guests with historical photographs 
and colorful anecdotes about the Rio Grande 
Southern’s “Galloping Geese“. 
     The BMRC’s first “open” contest topic was a 
success.  Tier I winners were:  Pat McCue, 1st 
place, Pleasureville, CO diorama;  Jim Ferenc, 2nd, 
HO sawmill;  and Ray Hoppes, 3rd, HO SP Sw-1500 
switchers.  The Tier II winners were:  Jack 
Rummel , HO Wonder Widget factory;  Clif 
Korlaske , 2nd, On3 Outhouse diorama;  and, Joe 
Crea (honorary), 3rd, Frothingslosh beer truck. 
     Neal Miller was honored by Rabbit Hill Graphics 
for his lifelong quest to preserve the history of 
railroading for all generations.  Neal also donated 
several photographs for future TELLTALES covers. 
     February’s treasury had a beginning balance of 
$5,250.63.  The first of three installments on Doug 
Geiger’s Granite Mountain Railway was printed in 
the February 1991 issue of Railroad Model 
Craftsman.  And Jerry Wilson  volunteered to be the 
1991 Module coordinator.  � �
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January Contest   
     Your contest chairman sincerely apologizes 
for not having a proper contest report this month. 
I was pre-occupied with preparing the program for 
this month plus getting our new Kiwanis service 
dog project organized. I guess that people my 
age should not try to do three things at once :-). 
Here are the winners for January: 
 
Scratch/Bash Class 
             1st         John O'Donnell   
             2nd       Ron Renner   
Kit Built Class 
             1st         Eric Lindgren     
             2nd       Ethan Eilertsen   
Best of Event 
             Roy Johnson   
 
     I promise to include proper descriptions, and 
pictures, of these models in the next issue. 
 
Sorry guys! 

 —Jerry Gilland , Contest Chair 
(Note: He was also probably very busy trying to 
find a hobby shop that sells dog bones, after the 
gift card from the January nametag drawing was 
won by Yardmaster Casey ! —Ed.) 

Contest Topics For 2011  
Feb         Track structures (bridges, trestles, etc.) 
Mar         Open (railroad related) 
Apr         Off-line structures (houses, stores, etc.) 
May        RR Owned structures (roundhouses, inter-     
                              locking towers, etc.) 
June       Open (anything goes!) 
July        MOW equipment, including cabooses 
Aug        Locomotive servicing (water/sand/coal towers, 
                              etc.) 
Sep        Open (railroad related) 
Oct         No contest (Caboose Hobbies night) 
Nov        Passenger rolling stock 
Dec        Model of the Year�
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FOUR BRIEF IDEAS 
 
Circular Irrigation.   Everyone notices this from 
the windows of airplanes; but I've never seen this 
detail from real life modeled.  True, the full circle 
can never be modeled because they are so large; 
but a portion of the circle might be modeled at the 
corner of a layout or along its edge.  An added 
detail could be the traveling irrigation arm itself. 
 
Trash Pickup Days.  Placing a few trash cans out 

in front of a row of houses might suggest 
that today is trash-collection day.  This 
touch adds a bit of "humanity" to a scene.  
Maybe even a tipped over can could 
suggest that the raccoons have been at 
work.  I seem to recall that Woodland 
Scenics (?) sells a set of HO trash cans, 
some of which have animals playing with 
the trash. 

 
Landscape Yard.  Pioneer Landscape has 
several mounds of stones of different colors that 
people can buy to decorate their property.  I notice 
that all of the mounds had about the same "dump 
truck" shape and were about the same size.  A set 
of such mounds could be located near a freight 
yard suggesting that the track laying department 
stores mounds of ballast awaiting use.  Naturally, 
mainline ballast would be a better grade of stone 
than the cheaper ballast used for sidings. 
 
Wooden fences in residential areas.    
     Model the weathering effect of a sprinkler 
system on the adjacent lawn leaving the arc of 
water stain as the system sprays a wooden fence.  
This might be more suitable for model settings 
from, say, the 1980s and later when automatic 
sprinkler systems became more popular; but it 
would add a very realistic touch.    �  
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   ON THE ROOF 
     What's the most visible part of every building 
on your layout? If you answered the roof, you're 
right!  
     While most roofs may seem pretty plain, 
they're really packed with details. Period photos 
are a great source of ideas, and you'll find a wide 
range of scratchbuilding supplies and detail parts 
to customize the structures on your railroad.  
     Roofs are made from a wide range of 
materials. Depending on your modeling 
era and location, you may find everything 
from thatched roofs made of natural plant 
materials to tar and gravel. Of course 
being exposed to all kinds of weather, 
roofs also show a considerable range of 
age, damage and repairs.  
     Downspouts, scuppers and gutters are 
also important details found on and near 
roofs of most buildings.  
     Roofs are used for much more than 
covering a building! In cities where space is 
limited, they may serve as patio, sun porch and 
rooftop garden. Other important features may 
include water towers (for fire protection or 
plumbing) as well as machinery houses and 
access points for elevators.  
     In rural areas, lightning rods protected barns 
and homes, while weather vanes might be seen 
on barn cupolas or atop silos.  
     Older buildings of all kinds also sport 
chimneys, which may serve fireplaces, stoves or 
other appliances — modern structures may still 
have their original chimney along with inlets and 
outlets for today's high-efficiency furnaces and/or 
water heaters.  
     From the 1950s on, many homes and 
apartments sported TV antennas. Don't forget 
satellite dishes in modern settings too!  � �
Text Reproduced in part from Walthers E-Update newsletter. 
Courtesy of Wm. K. Walthers, Inc., Newsletter 1-12-11. 
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 Charlie Krinsky  

     Charlie  would probably fit the definition of an 
“armchair” model railroader.  “I collect some trains 
in HO and N scale.  I don't build layouts, but I love 
to look at them,” he says.  He doesn’t remember 
how he got interested in model 
railroading, but he knows what 
he likes about it.  He says, “Two 
of the many reasons I like [it] is 
because of the Americana it 
represents  and how i t 
symbolizes/contributed to the 
growth of the greatest nation on 
Earth.” 
     Charlie  joined the BMRC in 
2008.  He works at NCAR in Boulder and has lived 
in Lafayette for the past 10 years.  He is an “empty 
nester” with two grown children.  � �
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     At the January meeting the club gained four 
new members. Dan Toerpe is recently retired 
from the Forest Service, and he will be modeling 
in HO scale. Dan lives nearby in Broomfield. 
Chuck Koch  is interested in Colorado railroads, 
and he is also a member of the Boulder 
Horological Society, as well as maintaining 
interests in mechanical and electrical work, and 
woodworking. He lives in Boulder with his wife 
Eileen. Eric Loidl  and his mom Ann Hoyt  joined 
during the last meeting also, Eric  will be modeling 
in N scale. Eric  also pursues skiing and 
motorcycles, and Ann  is an IBM retiree. Welcome 
to Dan, Chuck , Eric  and Ann ! 
     If you haven’t already done so, 
don’t forget to pay your 2011 
dues ($24) at the February 
meeting.  The advantages of 
membership are as numerous as 
they are rewarding! 
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Q:  Who has this amazing steel mill on their 
layout?  This is a definite “must see.”  Have you 
seen it? 
             Jerry Gilland  
             Tom Johnson  
             Bob Rothe  

Answer on BMRC website 
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     The November 2010 meeting had a swap 
meet.  Buzz Allen was selling a metal-
sheathed, branch-line engine house.  I bought it 
simply because I'd like a sample of Buzz's  
modeling talents gracing the Yampa Valley RR; 
but I really had no idea where it might go. 
      Sometime the following day, an idea hit me.  
A very small triangular addition at the far end of 
the yard above our basement TV set and in 
another room - but still operationally connected 
to the main layout - would provide a great front-
row display of this treasured model.  So, less 
than two weeks after I bought the model, the 
photo shows it inculcated into the YVRR model 
railroad.  Thank you, Buzz.  The setting still 
needs a selection of clutter but that will follow on 
the next iteration.                          —Bob Rothe 



     Well, the 2011 Layout tour schedule is shaping up.  We have the preliminary schedule on our 
website for your review.  This year we have scheduled six triple plays and are still working the season.  
While the majority of the layouts in the tour are traditional HO scale, we have two large scale layouts 
and one N scale to enjoy.  
     The two large scales are so cool.  Imagine a layout that would look fabulous in the garden 
consuming a full basement!   You just have to see it to understand.  The other layout consumes the 
back yard but is really only a platform to display the scratch built and highly detailed steam locomotives.  
The rest of the layouts are nothing short of a collage of the 
best model railroading in the west.   There are at least four 
layouts on this year's tour that are world class so this is a 
great opportunity to visit each one.    
     The turnout for layout tours has been rather disappointing 
at times in the past year.  I want to personally challenge every 
member to see every one of these layouts.  Layout tours are 
particularly valuable for those who are new to the hobby, 
planning their own layouts or looking for encouragement and 
ideas for your own efforts.  Each person who puts on a layout 
tour spends a huge amount of time getting everything just 
perfect for your visit.   All you have to do is show up, sign in 
and feast your eyes on these masterpieces.   Mark your 
schedules and let's get ready for a fantastic year of enjoying each other's modeling.   If you enjoy the 
modeling contests each month, the tours should put your brain in overload. 

����������������� �
     At this moment we have about half the club registered on our website.  I encourage each of you to 
register yourselves and go visit the layout tour schedule.  While you are there, you will have the 
opportunity to see pictures and biographies of many members, past and present.  IF you are a newbie, 
few things will make you better equipped to be in the BMRC than our website.  Visit us soon and we 
think you'll be glad you did.  See you on the tour!                    —Joe Baldwin, Layout Tour Coordinator 
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TRAIN SHOW RAFFLE LAYOUT NEEDED 

     It's not too early to start thinking about the 2011 train show, to be held December 10-11, 2011.  One 
of the most important and time consuming things the Club does for the Show is the raffle layout.  This 
has become a tradition at the show and is very popular  with the public who buy the raffle tickets.  Club 
members each year construct a small layout to be raffled off at the train show. Typically we get a lot of 
the material and equipment for the layout donated, but that leaves the actual construction of the layout 
up to Club volunteers.  We are now looking for people to do 
the 2011 raffle layout.  Starting now - early in the year - will 
give you opportunity to complete the project in plenty of time 
for the show without last minute panic.  So if you would like to 
contribute a vital part of the train show’s success, contact me 
about the raffle layout.  There has been no decision made yet 
as to the layout scale or design, so this is a chance to work on 
your layout building skills and literally design a layout from the 
ground up!  Isn't that the dream that we all have?   
—Roy Johnson, Show Chair 
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        The first BMRC meeting of the new year 
was held at the Louisville American Legion Hall, 
preceded by dinner. There were 37 members 
and guests for dinner, 66 members and guests 
for the meeting.  
     President Bill Bradley  opened the meeting at 
7:15 PM with new business. HO-SIG member 
Spen Kellogg  asked for volunteers to help with 
the HO-SIG layout that will be displayed at the 
Denver Merchandise Mart on March 19 and 20. 
Jerry Gilland  is looking for volunteers to help 
train his service dog Casey to detect seizures 
and low blood sugar. Jerry  also announced the 
new rules for the monthly modeling contest.  

     Vice President Bruce Kasson  introduced the 
Show and Tell table. Bruce Griffing  and Jerry 
Bengtson  brought some magazines free for the 
taking, Ken Gilpin  brought in some posters and 
brochures, also free, and Ron Haverstock  brought 
in a laser-cut kit for an ore bin from a new 
manufacturer, “Anvil Mountain Models”. John 
Nahodyl  brought in a test track he built from an 
article in Model Railroader. This track tests coupler 
height and gauge and other features, and operates 
on DC or DCC. 
     Ken Ziebarth  brought in photocopies of a sign 
advising that “remote control locomotives may be 
operating” and to be alert for such operation. Jack 
Rummel  brought in a copy of the “Timetable” 
newspaper for the group, and Russ Boehm  
brought in some calendars to be given away. Also, 
this writer brought in several boxes of HO 
equipment that had been donated to the club at the 
December train show.  
     The program for the evening was a 
presentation about DCC by Joe Baldwin , entitled 
“DCC from A to Z”. His presentation was very 
detailed, and he presented it well. He also set up a 
live demonstration of DCC operation, which 
augmented his slide show. Joe has a great depth 
of knowledge in the subject, and it is one of his 
main interests within the hobby. He will make the 
presentation available on the club website for 
anyone who missed the meeting, or would like to 
refer to it in the future.  
     Jerry Gilland  presented the awards for the 
modeling contest - the topic was Freight Cars.  
     President Bill Bradley  declared the meeting to 
be adjourned at 9:15 PM. 

—Ethan Eilertsen , Secretary 
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Feb. 10—BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner 6 PM). 
Feb. 17-19—Sn3 Convention, Monrovia, CA.  Go 
to <http://sn3-2011.com/>. 
Feb. 12—BMRC Workshop on DCC, with Joe 
Baldwin , American Legion, 1150 Pine, Louisville, 
9:00AM—Noon with breakfast @ $6.50.  Make 
reservations at <brucekasson@mac.com>. 
Feb. 19-20—Rails in the Rockies, Estes Park, CO. 
Go to <http://estesparkcvb.com/events.cfm?
mode=cat_overview&listing_cat_id=1498>. 
Feb. 26-27—Great Train Expo, National Western 
Complex, Denver <www.greattrainexpo.com> 
March 10 —BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 
1150 Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner 6 PM). 
Mar. 12—SCFD Free Admission Day, Colorado 
Railroad Museum, Golden. 
Mar. 19—Swap Meet, at Green Mtn. Presbyterian 
Church, 12900 W. Alameda Pkwy. at Mississippi, 
Lakewood - 9AM to Noon. 
Mar. 19-20—Rocky Mtn. Toy Train Show, Denver 
Merchandise Mart, 10AM—5PM. 

9 

   Here’s the famous Firth of Forth Bridge in 
Scotland, featured in BMRC video #611.  See 
article on page 4. 
                                        —Loren Blaney 
(Internet photo, no copyright) 
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OUR RAIL FAN PARADISE 
     I have written about the fact that we live in a 

rail fan paradise.    We have so many 
opportunities to ride historic trains.  On 
Saturday, January 15th,  Nancy and I had 
the chance to ride the Rio Grande steam 
train to La Veta.  This train runs from the 
depot in Alamosa east over La Veta Pass.  
This trip was special in that they 
commissioned #18, a Consolidation 2-8-0, 
to pull the train.   They made a stop at 
Mule Shoe Curve on the Pass for 

pictures.  There were about 200 passengers in 2 
dome cars and a coach car, and about $3 million 
worth of camera gear!  I felt a little out of place 
with my $99 Kodak, but the pictures shown here 
were taken with it.  Point is, we are so lucky to 
have opportunities like this.  At our table was a 
couple from eastern Arkansas, who travel the 
country to ride steam trains.  No diesel – only 
steam!  So for them it was a five day trip – and 
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they said it was well worth it!  They had made trips 
to Colorado before, riding on the Cumbres and 
Toltec, and of course the Durango Silverton.  
Point is, for us these are a modest drive away, 
while others travel for days to ride our trains!   It 
was a most enjoyable experience.   I’ve included a 
couple of pictures. 
     Our small N-SIG is making progress.  We have 
installed the track on our four corner modules, and 
have run trains!   We will install the rest of the 
wiring and hook up our DCC system in the next 
few weeks.  We are planning on running the 
layout in both DC and DCC modes.  The picture 
shows Warren Hester , Mike Collins  and Bill 
Bradley  running the first trains on the layout.   
     

Our next meeting with feature our own Jerry 
Gilland  who will present how to use Microsoft 
Word as a design tool.  Jerry  uses the “draw” 
function in Word to do some amazing things.  If 
there is enough interest, we will follow with a 
workshop on using this tool. 
     We are also planning a workshop on using the 
JMRI software, which Joe Baldwin  presented at 
our January meeting.  Emails have been sent out 
concerning this February 12th workshop. 
     The yearly plan for our meetings is shaping up, 
with more “how-to” presentations, workshops, and 
presentations on train topics in general.  Again, if 
you see something that might be of interest to our 
club membership, please bring it to my attention.  
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Next TELLTALES  Deadline 
 
Submissions for the March 2011 TELLTALES should 
be sent no later than February 26, 2011 .   —Ed. 
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